
    
     Town of New Fairfield 

  School Safety and Security Committee 
 

MINUTES 
Monday, February 7, 2022 

7:00 P.M. 
Virtual Meeting via Zoom  

 
Dr. Richard Sanzo gave a brief overview of the rules and procedures for having a virtual meeting. 
   
Members present:      Other Town Officials Present: 
Patricia Del Monaco, First Selectman    Dominic Cipollone, BOE 
Samantha Mannion, BOE     Dr. Richard Sanzo, Director of Business Operations 
Mark Beninson, BOF Member                              Dr. Karen Fildes, Director of Technology & Comm. 
Maria Evans, OEM Director     Police Officer David Koonitsky 
Nick Ieraci, Sgt. Resident Trooper      
         
         
 
Call to Order 
Patricia Del Monaco, First Selectman, called the meeting to order on Monday, February 7 at approximately 7:00 p.m. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Public Comment 
There was no public comment. 
 
Meeting Dates  
Pat Del Monaco stated that there is already a date set for April-do they want to set one up for March. 
 
Rich Sanzo said that a March date would be a good idea. 
 
Pat suggested Monday, March 7 for a date.  This date was good for Samantha and Maria.  Mark asked if it would be 
possible to do March 8 but Rich said there is a PBC meeting on that date.  Mark said March 7 would be good and 
Nick said it was good for him, 
 
Construction Update/Security 
Rich Sanzo said that security protocols in place remain the same as they have been since construction began. 
 
Speak Up Update, Safety & Security Master Plan and SRO Assignments 
Pat Del Monaco said that these three items are under Executive Session. 
Pat made a motion to enter into executive session.  She invited Officer Koonitsky, Dominic Cipollone, Rich Sanzo 
and Karen Fildes.  Samantha Mannion seconded the motion.  All were in favor. 
 
Pat Del Monaco made a motion to reenter the regular meeting.  Samantha Mannion seconded the motion.  In favor 
were Samantha Mannion, Pat Del Monaco, Nick Ieraci, Maria Evans and Mark Benninson. 
 
 
Adjournment 
Pat Del Monaco made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mark Beninson seconded the motion.  In favor-Pat Del 
Monaco, Samantha Mannion, Nick Ieraci, Maria Evans, Mark Beninson 
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